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This paper has been prepared by the technical staff of the IFRS Foundation and the FASB for discussion at a public 
meeting of the FASB or the IASB.  

The views expressed in this paper are those of the staff preparing the paper.  They do not purport to represent the views 
of any individual members of the FASB or the IASB. 

Comments made in relation to the application of U.S. GAAP or IFRSs do not purport to be acceptable or unacceptable 
application of U.S. GAAP or IFRSs. 

The tentative decisions made by the FASB or the IASB at public meetings are reported in FASB Action Alert or in IASB 
Update. Official pronouncements of the FASB or the IASB are published only after each board has completed its full due 
process, including appropriate public consultation and formal voting procedures. 

 

Introduction 

1. At the joint board meeting in January, the Boards will consider the following 

papers: 

(a) Agenda Paper 6A/Memo 135A Determining the transfer of goods and 

services – This paper considers how an entity should determine when 

goods or services are transferred to a customer and, hence, when an entity 

would recognize revenue. 

(b) Agenda Paper 6B/Memo 135B Separating a contract – This paper 

considers whether it is necessary for the revenue standard to require 

entities to segment a contract with a customer in addition to identifying 

separate performance obligations in the contract. 

(c) Agenda Paper 6C/Memo 135C Identifying separate performance 

obligations – This paper considers how an entity should identify separate 

performance obligations in a contract with a customer.
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(d) Agenda Paper 6D/Memo 135D Perfunctory obligations, incidental 

obligations and marketing incentives – This paper considers whether the 

revenue standard should provide any specific guidance on perfunctory or 

incidental obligations, and marketing incentives. 

Next steps 

2. At the February 2011 meeting, the Boards will discuss the following topics: 

(a) How an entity should account for the costs to obtain a contract with a 

customer,  

(b) When an entity should account for two or more contracts as one,  

(c) How an entity should account for modifications to the scope or price of a 

contract. 
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